Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
May 20, 2010
Members present were: Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Janeen Igou, Barry Cooper, Pat Cooper, Pam Scott,  Brian Kerrigan and Mitch Martin.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (April 2010) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:   Our current spending balance is $1,815.74 in the 1st Bank account.   We still have the $5000+ in the CD.  Treasurer’s report as submitted by Barb Scott was accepted unanimously.  
Programs/Finance:  The Governor visited the Park to sign three new bills that passed recently.  The one that impacts the park was the new Lifetime Aspen Leaf pass which is a pass when purchased for $150 for those 64 years and older is good for life.  The other bills signed were to make available a license plate for Iraq veterans and a consumer protection bill for early tax refunds.    
Membership:  One renewal membership since we last met.
Communications:  No news.   
Volunteer Update:  The volunteers are gearing up for summer.  Trail work days have been scheduled.  The Native Plant Master class is up and running.  The next volunteer meeting will be June 16.  Pat is working on a soft opening for the Junior Ranger program to be followed by an event Memorial Day weekend.    
Old Business
More discussion about the donor tree.  Mitch stated that the park needs to see a plan.  Glen will email the board and members to see about setting up a committee to come up with a design and the process of making contributions.  
Monique updated us on the progress of the Camper Services project and will see that through to the end even though she will be working at Pueblo.

Barry looked into registering the brand that the park uses in its logo.  He was informed that it really isn’t necessary to register the brand unless it was going to be used on animals.  It was suggested he look into trademark protection.  The cost of that is $325 for 10 year and it is not that big of a process to get done.  The board needs to weigh that cost with the thought that if someone else registers the brand, we would no longer be allowed to if contacted by that entity to not use it anymore.  
Park Manager Update
Seasonal staff has been hired for the summer and are working hard.  The Climb to Conquer Cancer is this Saturday.  The 3 day bike race is scheduled for June.  The Youth Corp will be working on a project in the park after the bike race.  They are still working on the Master Plan for the top of the mountain.  The TENS class will be doing a project in the park on June 16.  They are going to build and install a turkey guzzler.  
New business
A request was made to fund $45 for three park staff members to attend fire fighter training.  That motion was approved unanimously.
Mitch was contacted by Faye in the Denver Office to see if she could bring a group of Volunteer Coordinators from across the country to CMSP in October for a volunteer led hike, meet with the Friends Board and have a meal.  
Glen was contacted by Dean Winstanley to ask if we would be interested in going to other parks to talk about how to get a Friends group up and running.

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm.  Next meeting will be June 17, 2010 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

